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New Childcare & Playgroup Building to 
Open 

The Shire of Pingelly is pleased to announce that REED Childcare is relocating to a new and     
improved facility. Effective from the 9th of July, REED Childcare will cease operations at its     
original location in town and begin serving our community from the newly reconstructed    
building at the old bowls club.  
This new facility has been meticulously designed to meet the needs of the children and staff. 
The interior has been fully fitted out to create a comfortable and safe environment for the   
Childcare services, while the exterior boasts a brand-new playground, ensuring a fun and        
engaging space for our little ones to enjoy. 
In addition to the Childcare, the building will also accommodate both local playgroups. A        
separate area within the building has been remodelled to suit the playgroups' activities, and an 
outdoor play space has been constructed by our dedicated Shire works crew. This thoughtful 
design allows the Childcare and playgroups to operate simultaneously without any impact on 
each other, ensuring a harmonious and efficient use of the facility. 
REED Childcare will continue to provide its valuable services, now 
operating four days a week, from Tuesday to Friday, between 8:30 
am and 4:30 pm. The playgroups will be transitioning to their new 
space shortly, and we are excited about the enhanced                 
opportunities this move will bring for our community. 
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Open Thursday 11 July 

Despite the planned power outage on Thursday, 11 July, the Shire of 
Pingelly office will be operating as usual. We will do our best to ensure 
all services remain active and consistent. Please bear with us if there are 
any disruptions. Any changes to our operations will be advertised on our 
Facebook page.  

Welcome Amy 
We are thrilled to introduce Amy as the new Events Coordinator for 
the Shire of Pingelly. Amy hails from Wandering and will be working        
part-time in the Shire Office. With her rich background and enthusi-
asm, Amy is excited to bring fresh and engaging events to our com-
munity. Her experience and creativity promise to make every event 
memorable and enjoyable for all residents. 
If you see Amy around town, please take a moment to say hi and 
make her feel welcome. We look forward to the amazing events she 
will    organize and the vibrant energy she will bring to Pingelly. 
Let's give Amy a warm welcome and support her in her new role! 


